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reetings to all my brothers and sisters in Christ. June is here and that means 
summer is too. It has been easy to lose track of time during our shut down 

in the COVID -19 pandemic. It has become a sheltering in-place time for us in 
the elderly population. It has been a time of loss of our “normal” life activities, 
including going to church. As a result, we have become increasingly full of fear 
during this time. We must get over the sense of fear and begin to trust God. With 
Him all things are possible. He can even bring what has been evil in this viral 
pandemic and use it for good. In the weeks ahead we will be returning to church 
and a new “normal” in our lives. Do not be afraid of the virus but trust God to 
lead us through the changes this will bring in our lives. 
 
For those of us who have raised children, it is like we have been in a “timeout” 
which is almost over, and we are about to come out of it. How will we respond? 
Did we use the time given us to take stock of our situation, pause, evaluate our 
lives, our relationships? Now are we ready to return to God with new energy to 
live a life that is really the kind of life He desires of us? Hopefully, we were 
able to use the time wisely He gave us to identify the false gods so many of us 
have been following in America and the world. God is calling us back to follow 
Him and be about His business, not just on Sunday morning but 24/7 . If we can 
do that, we as Christians can make a difference in our lives, the lives of our 
families, our neighbors, and our community. That is why God put us here, at 
this time in history. 
 
Traditionally, summertime has been a time for vacation and relaxation. This 
summer will be different. We will be returning to work in God’s kingdom. It 
can be rewarding and exciting. Let us return not in fear, but with a loving, 
trusting attitude, of thankfulness. God has gotten us through the hard times and 
now is calling us back into the family business of bearing fruit and winning 
souls for Him. We can do it with His help!  
 
God Bless Pastor John 
 
 
 

 
 
Watch the Hope Lutheran Facebook page and the website for women’s news.                  
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June 

birthdays 

 
2        Emily Hall 
 
5        Cooper Tollgaard 
 
10      Kolt Bennett 
 
17      Preslie Kjoberg 
 
18      Sheryl Abell 
 
19      Deb Tollgaard 
 
22      Jamie Peterson 
           
23      Richard Coccie 
 
28      Karly Tollgaard 
 
29      Leigha Kuehl 
 
 

June 

 anniversaries 

10      Sylvia (Shafer) & Jeff  
          Romosz 
          Tammy & Jamie Peterson 
          Russ & Sheryl Abell 
 
24      Pastor Owen & Linda   
          Christianson     
 
 

July birthdays 

 

 
  1      Alexis Hutchinson 
 
  6      Bryan Hutchinson 
 
  7      Jeanette Johnsen 
          Tim Tollgaard 
          Jayden Laine 
 
  9      Jennifer Heine 

10      Brea Wallaker 
 
14      Deana Fries 
 
15      Megan Aho 
 
17      Nicole (David) Shafer 
 
20      Jodi Fiskness 
 
22      Tara Belter 
 
23      Barbara Bernsdorf 
          Debra Hyry 
 
24      Violet Peterson 
 
30      Willie Moe 
 

July 

anniversaries 

  1      Danielle & Tim White 
 
  2      Bryan & Tracy 
          Hutchinson (’05) 
 
10      Sue & Bubba Vance 
 
14      Ethel & Jim Pensak 
 
28      John and Cindy Burgess 
 
31      Rae & Don Rosemore 
__________________________ 
 

 
 

ommunity VBS is 
tentatively rescheduled for: 

July 27 – 31 at the Downtown 
Fair Center. Additional details to 
follow as we get closer to the 
event. 
 

 
SUMMER CAMP 

 
 CANCELED 

 
amp Patmos has canceled their 
2020 summer camping season. 

They are looking forward to 2021. 
____________________________ 

 
YOUTH FUNDRAISER 

 
hank you to all who purchased 
flowers from the Youth Flower 

Fundraiser. We appreciate your 
support. 

C 
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HOPE LUTHERAN 
CHURCH  
GIVING 

 
General Fund Giving 

 
May 12                  $3965.00     
($135 was from masks) 
May 26            $1578.00 
May 28            $1075.00 
 
    

Offerings can be 
mailed to: 

 
Hope Lutheran Church 
PO Box 288 
Floodwood,  MN  55736 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Re-Opening Hope Lutheran for Church Services

Pastor Burgess and the Church Council are just as anxious as many of you to get back to worshiping 
together. The council met Wednesday the 27th to discuss how and when services might resume.  We 
acknowledge we have an older congregation, including many who are at high risk with chronic medical
conditions.  We don't want anyone to get the COVID-19 virus because they attended a worship service. 
We want everyone to be safe – we don't want anyone to get sick – your safety is our priority.

No firm date has been selected to re-open for services.   The Church Council believes that they 
should follow the CDC guidelines of seeing 2 weeks of declining COVID-19 numbers before re-
opening.  We will continue to monitor statewide and St. Louis County numbers of COVID-19 cases.

Please remember that when services do resume, the decision to attend worship is entirely up to you.  If 
you don't feel comfortable attending, that is OK.  If you are a high risk individual, stay home, that is 
OK.  We understand and God understands.

We don't want you to attend if you have a fever, cough, or shortness of breath.  Stay at home if you 
are sick or were recently sick.

General Guidelines and Directions as discussed by the Church Council:

• Remember that normal (the way it used to be) may never occur again.  We are exploring what 
the “new normal” might look like for Hope Lutheran for a period of time.

• You will be required to wear a face mask for the entire time you are in Church.
◦ Please bring your own, if you don't have one, we will have one available for you.
◦ If you are physically unable to wear a face mask contact an usher, other arrangements will 

be made for you to attend the service.

• We may take your temperature before you come enter the building with a non-touch 
thermometer.  We may also ask you if you have been sick or exposed to anyone with the 
COVID-19 virus, or have traveled out of State.

• Hand sanitizer will be available – please use it as needed.

• Social Distancing (at least 6 foot minimum) will be practiced.  
◦ NO physical contact will be allowed in any form.
◦ NO hugs, handshakes, sharing of the peace, physical contact of any kind.
◦ Consider the “common wave” from your seat as our new method of sharing the peace.  

• There will be NO Bible Study or Sunday School. The Nursery will be closed.

• Entry into the Church will be via the front door (Hwy 73 side).
◦ As you enter you are to immediately proceed to be seated in the Church.  
◦ You cannot stop to visit with others.



◦ Bring all your belongings with you, you will not be allowed to use the coat rack or pick up 
any mail from the mail boxes.  

◦ Ushers will be directing you where you are to sit.  
◦ The church will be filled from front to back – the first to arrive at church will be seated in 

the front.
◦ Don't expect to be sitting in your “normal” spot.
◦ We expect to place family units (same households) on one side of church and singles, etc on

the other side.  These details are still being worked on.

• Dismissal will take place from back to the front.
◦ NO stopping to visit, immediately exit building via front door (Hwy 73 side).
◦ If  you choose to visit outside please do NOT congregate just outside the doors or on the 

sidewalks.
◦ Please practice social distancing and keep your face masks on.

• NO Bulletins.  Service will be projected on the screen.

• NO Singing, due to the risk of producing droplet/aerosolized particles.

• Offering can be placed in a basket at the back of the sanctuary. (You can do this as you enter the
church or when you leave, whatever is most convenient for you.)

• We ask that you minimize the need to use the restrooms.  If you do use them, please wipe down 
the surfaces you would have touched with the cleaning products that will be in the bathrooms.  
Also please remember to wash your hands – following the 20 second rule.

• Communion is still being discussed, but it to will look different.

• NO fellowship hour or refreshments.

• Someone will be keeping a list of those attending each service, just in case someone were to 
become sick or exposed.  We need to be able to assist in contact tracing if it needed to be done.

• We will work to ensure a thorough cleaning of the church occurs each week.

If you have questions or suggestions please contact Administrator Jeff Kletscher or Pastor Burgess.

Do Not Worry
“Therefore I tell you, do not worry about your life, what you will eat or what you will drink, or about 
your body, what you will wear. Is not life more than food, and the body more than clothing? Look at 
the birds of the air; they neither sow nor reap nor gather into barns, and yet your heavenly Father feeds 
them.  Are you not of more value than they? And can any of you by worrying add a single hour to your 
span of life?   Matthew 6:25-27

God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble.  Psalm 46:1
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CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING 

 
he Church Council will meet on Wednesday, June 10, 7:00 PM in 
the Church basement. 

 
 

                                                             
OBITUARIES                   

 
 

 
 

 
                                                                    

T 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
       MAY 2020 

 
For those who are ill or struggling  

Dinah   Gary                           
Dean S.  Lorraine  
Frances      Bob 

 Danette  Nick 
Sadie   Willa  
Grace W. Lilly 
Theresa  Lois 
Bradley  Phil 

 Coach  Heather  
Rosie  Liz  
Gary 'Curly' 

Those suffering from natural disasters 
Spiritual healing and salvation for our family 
and friends 
 
For those in the military 

David Shafer 
Owen Seredinski 
Cody Farrell 
 

For places where wars and conflict take 
place 

Syria and Iraqi Christians and missionaries 
threatened by ISIS and the refugees. 
Those suffering from terrorism. 
Israel and Palestine and the peace of 
Jerusalem. 
Persecuted church around the world. 
  
For our missions and world missionaries
    

Ekka family & WMPL 
Robert & Ulla Suhonen 
Vision Petrozavodsk 
Judy Yund and Bethel Hospital 
Peace*Love*Haiti 
Madagascar Mission Project 
 
*For our congregation and Church 

Council 
*Pastor Julie 
*For Pastor Carl, Jodi, and Greta 
*Floodwood Police Department 
Officers and all law         
enforcement officers 
*For our world and nation on 
dealing with the Covid-19     virus 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwit6JjU4dzOAhVI-mMKHS7KBxcQjRwIBA&url=http://www.clipartkid.com/prayer-black-and-white-cliparts/&psig=AFQjCNHpHJMVDfHdwKuwJsFQd1EK7cplCA&ust=1472221245506397
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astor Burgess's Wednesday and  
Sunday video messages can be  

found on the Church’s Facebook  
page. A link is also available  
on the Church website.    

  

 
CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE  
AND FACEBOOK PAGE FOR 
INFORMATION AND UPDATES 
 

 

astor's prayers for the  
week are  posted on the 

Church website. 
 

 

 

Hope Lutheran Church 
P.O. Box 288 
Floodwood, MN 55736      
 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED     
 
 
 
                                                                          
 
 
 
 
 

P 

P 

HOPE LUTHERAN CHURCH 

WEB SITE 

Hope Lutheran Church now has its 

very own web site.  Visit us at: 

www.hopelutheranfloodwood.org 
 
 

Also visit us on FACEBOOK: 
 

Hope Lutheran Church, 
Floodwood, MN 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Beacon of Hope is published each month                        Hope Lutheran Church                                   Contact Pastor John Burgess 
 for members and friends of Hope Lutheran                          401 Highway 73              (218) 476-2259 (Church) or 
Church, Floodwood, Minnesota.  News items                         P.O. Box 288                                                   (419) 571-0299 for pastoral care 
 should be given to Ann Bolstad (476-2130,                            Floodwood, MN 55736                               
 cell 343-0943 or send to draseal@aol.com)                           (218) 476-2259 
 by the 24th of the month.                                                          Hopefldwd7@gmail.com 
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